
Level 16, Tower C 
International Waterfront Centre     TEL: 223-2452 ext. 2169 
1A Wrightson Road       Fax:    226-5136 
PORT-OF-SPAIN  Email: sdass@ag.gov.tt  

25th June, 2024. 

Mr. Vishaal Siewsaran 
Attorney-at-Law 
Freedom Law Chambers 
No. 3 Harris Street 
San Fernando  

Dear Sir, 

Re: CA P351 of 2023 Terissa Dhoray v The Attorney General of Trinidad and Tobago  

We refer to our letter to you dated 11th June 2024 in respect of the captioned matter. 

We also note with concern that notwithstanding:  

(a) the repeated assurances of Senior Counsel Ramlogan to the Court of Appeal that the
Appellant would file the Notice of Appeal and Record of Appeal as a matter of urgency
and take all possible steps to have the matter listed for hearing before the Board in the
last week of July 2024; and

(b) our letter of 11th June 2024 calling on the Appellant to file and serve the Notice of
Appeal and the Record of Appeal on us on or before the 12th June 2024 in accordance
with the said assurances given to the Court of Appeal,

the Appellant has failed to serve on us any such Notice of Appeal or Record of Appeal and as 
far as we are aware no such Notice or Record has been filed to date. Given the fact that we are 
now in the last week of June and that the Privy Council, we are advised, will not take steps to 
list the matter until the notice of appeal is filed, it now appears highly unlikely that the appeal 
will be heard this side of the term. It seems quite clear to us that if in fact the Appellant ever 
intended to honour the said assurances given to the Court of Appeal with respect to taking all 
steps to expedite the hearing of her appeal to the Board, she no longer has any intention of 
doing so. 



 
You will have noted from the recent email correspondence between the parties and the Court 
of Appeal regarding the Court’s formal order made in respect of the Appellant’s application 
for a stay, that the Court has confirmed that the formal order faithfully represents the decision 
and order of the Court pronounced at the hearing of the 4th June 2024.    
 
Against this backdrop and in light of the fact that the Order made by the Court of Appeal does 
not prevent the implementation of section 18 of the Act, the Minister has decided to proceed 
with the implementation of section 18, and accordingly to extend to the 31st July 2024 the 
period within which eligible public officers may exercise one of the options under that section. 
It is the Minister’s present intention that this will be the last such extension and that 31st July 
2024 will be the final deadline for the exercise of such options. However, the Minister gives 
his undertaking that if it transpires that the Privy Council allows the Appellant’s appeal and 
declares the Act to be unconstitutional, steps will be taken to ensure that the status quo ante the 
exercise of the options under section 18 will be restored in relation to each public officer who 
has exercised an option. 
 
The Ministry of Finance has written to each public officer notifying him or her of these matters 
and in particular the final extension of the period for the exercise of options under section 18 
to the 31st July 2024.  A copy of one such letter is hereto attached.             
             
             
 
Yours Respectfully, 
 
 
…………………………. 
Svetlana Dass 
/f/ Chief State Solicitor 
 

 

 

 
























